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Upcoming Events: 

Our Annual Picnic will be on May 6 

at the Brandi Fenton Memorial 

Park, 3482 E River Rd. from 10am-

2pm. at Ramada A. Your Tucson 

Chapter will provide burgers, dogs, 

drinks, and plates. Please bring a 

dish to share as well as chairs or 

blankets. We will be having a 50/50 

Raffle to raise funds for our 

organization. We will also have 

access to the Splash Pad! Wear your swim suits and bring your families. This is a great 

opportunity to remember our children and to spend time together. Please note the change in 

location as we have previously had this event at the Children’s Memorial Park.  Information 

about having your child remembered on the wall or garden at the Brandi Fenton Memorial 

Park is available at meetings or online. 

 

Tucson Chapter 

P.O. Box 30733 

Tucson, AZ  85751-0733 

(520) 721-8042 

www.tucsontcf.org 

 

National Headquarters 

P.O. Box 3696 

Oak Brook, IL  60522 

Toll free (877) 969-0010 

www.compassionatefriends.org 

 

    We’re sorry for the reason you’re here, but we’re glad you’ve found us. –Tucson TCF 

Tucson Chapter Meetings: Catalina United Methodist Church 2700 E. Speedway Blvd, H-232 

Second and Fourth Wednesdays 7:00pm-9:00pm 

March 8, 22 April 12, 26 May 10, 24  

Welcome! 

All bereaved parents, grandparents, and adult siblings are welcome at our support group meetings. 

Here you will find comfort, caring people, and most of all-HOPE. Coming to the first meeting is 

hard but, you have nothing to lose and much to gain.  For many it is the first real step toward 

healing.  Although it may seem overwhelming, we encourage you to come to several meetings to 

give yourself a chance to become comfortable.  We are not professional counselors.  We are 

bereaved families who want to help each other.  Please join us as we heal. 

http://www.tucsontcf.org/
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The Compassionate Friends is pleased to announce 

that Orlando, Florida, will be the site of the 40th 

TCF National Conference on July 28-30, 2017. 

“Rays of Sunshine, Oceans of Hope” is the theme 

of this year’s event. The 2017 Conference will be 

held at the Hilton Orlando Bonnet Creek. Check for 

updates and details on the national website as well 

as on our TCF/USA Facebook Page. Plan to come 

and be a part of this heartwarming experience.  

QUESTIONS? PLEASE CALL THE NATIONAL OFFICE AT 877.969.0010. 

Fundraising:  

Jim Click Raffle: As of the publishing of this newsletter we know there is going 

to be a vehicle raffled this year but we have no details of what that vehicle might 

be. In the past the tickets have been 1 for $25 or 5 for $100. We do not know if that 

will change this year. Any money brought in stays with the Tucson Chapter of 

TCF. Last year 

we made $3000 

on this 

opportunity. 

Texas 

Roadhouse: The 

Tucson Chapter 

of The 

Compassionate 

Friends is 

hosting a 

restaurant night 

on Wednesday, 

March 29 from 

4pm-8pm. We 

receive 10% of 

sales from 

customers that 

present the flier 

either in paper or 

electronic form.  

https://www.facebook.com/TCFUSA
https://www.compassionatefriends.org/blog/40th-national-conference/
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MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

KRISTIN BAILEY  OSWALDO BAKER  MITCHELL BARRINGAR 
PATRICK BENSON  RENEE BLANCHARD   CHRISTOPHER BREY 
PAUL BRUMBAUGH   STEVEN BURR    WENDY CARBONEL 
RICK CASEJALUR   EVAN JACOB CUETO  PHILIP GANOTE 
RICKY M. GRIJALVA JR. MELISSA HEYMERS   REESE HOTTEN 
MELISSA LOPEZ  DANIELLE MARIT-KALLA RYAN MCCRAY 
MICHEAL MCDANIEL   BRYAN MCLAUGHLIN   GARETH OWEN  
STACY PESSIN    GRANT J. PIONTEK   JESUS RENE  
ANTHONY SIGAL  KRISTA ANN VALDEZ  ANTHONY JOEL WELLS 

CHADWICK "CHAD" SPALDING  BRADLEY CHARLES MAPLES   
CASIMIRO MARTIN PALAFOX 

 

 
 

MARCH REMEMBRANCE DAYS 

CHANCE MORGAN ALLISON   KRYSTAL ARNOLD  MARTHA BATES 
CHRISTOPHER BAYZE    RICHARD BLAU   DEVANTE CARRANZA 
KENNETH CHESTER   THOMAS CLARK   JASMINE COOMBS 
AUDIANNA MARIE COTA  EVAN JACOB CUETO  ANGELA DILLON 
EMILIA F. DOYLE   KATIE EDMONDS   WESTON FOARD  
MATTHIAS EDWIN ENLOW  JIMMIE GANIS   MORGAN WISE 
ANNA CECELIA GAXIOLA  DANIEL HART   KYLE HENSON 
SHAY EMMA HAMMER  ROBERT HORSTMAN  CHRIS MAIER 
ANDREW INGARGIOLA  NICOLE LAJALLEE  ZACH MORGAN  
MICHEAL MCDANIEL   JOSHUA MOSS   ANTHONY SIGAL 
PAIGE JAYDEN STOUT   DANIEL TATTRIE  MARLA THYE 
LUIS JAMES TIFFANY    KRISTA ANN VALDEZ   HOLLY VICKERS 

GENE WATKINS               MARINA ESTRELLA PALOMO    TESSA LEIGH GRIGGS  
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=AWErJ1LP&id=C57F7B221A609FCD0A568C3396C1A57678FD275C&q=free+butterfly+clip+art+pictures&simid=608039285963098467&selectedIndex=247
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Catching Butterflies 
 

It often hurt to come upon reminders of my son 
Tho' often since I lost him I would search around for one                                       
Which always brought on sadness and the tears that I would shed 
Were caused by names or faces, all things that I would dread.                                           
But then one day I came upon a man who’d lost his son                                                 
I found that things I ran from, he wouldn’t even shun. 
But rather he would treasure and I said I wondered why                                               
He told me that he called them "Catching Butterflies.” 
This view of his intrigued me; I wanted to hear more 
And learned that he took all of them and carefully would store 
All of the reminders that I chose to push away 
He would tuck deep down inside his heart each and every day. 
Now a name or likeness when catching me off guard 
Does not upset me as it did and I don't find it hard 
For now instead I see these times as opportunities 
To see my son awakened in these new fresh memories. 

Dottie Williams 
TCF Pittsburgh PA 

 
 

 

 

 

The hope of The Compassionate Friends is that those who need us would find us and that 

those that find us would be helped. TCF also provides information to help members be 

supportive to each other. 

 

OTHER TUCSON SUPPORT GROUPS 

Listed below are a few other local support groups. In addition to these organizations, Tucson 

has several other general grief support group meetings held at churches. 

Information & Referral Services…..800-352-3792 

Homicide Survivors, Inc…..520-740-5729 

FOOTPRINTS-Pregnancy and Infant loss….520-873-6590 

Tu Nidito/Children to Children…..520-322-9155 

Alive Alone   http://www.alivealone.org/ -for parent(s) who have lost their only child 

MISS FOUNDATION   http://www.missfoundation.org/ 

Soulistic Hospice Grief and Recovery Group: Annise Miller  520-820-6610 

 

http://www.alivealone.org/
http://www.missfoundation.org/
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

  KRYSTAL ARNOLD  MARTHA BATES  PHILLIP BECKER 
ALLIE BURCH   JOHN CARSTENS  MEADOW CENTER 
ROBERT GLEN CREWS  LEAH GOODMAN  RICK HAMILTON 
WILEY HERREN  JAY JOHNSON   DEVIN KAMBER 
RYAN KNOTT   DAMIEN MELZER  DANIEL MERENS 
SCOTT MILLER    SCOTT NEVINS  KASEY PIKE 
JOE ROMMEL   JONATHAN ROSS  SUSANN SALMON 
JAMES SELBY   JAMES THELEN  WILLIAM TIDWELL 
TINA VALENZUELA  DELLVON WATSON  TONY WINFIELD  

   JULIE ANN VONDERSAAR   TRAVIS HEGERLE 
  STACY ANN HEMESATH  MELISSA QUINN MADONNA 

CHARLES JOSEPH KEEN  JEREMY BRYANT PATRICK 
LUNA SAYURI ROMERO  ARIELLE IRENE RUBEN 
MATTHEW TESCHNER    PAUL (ALAN, JOY) THOMPSON 
MARCOS RENE TORRES  EMILY KATELYN ARRIAYA TORRES 

 

 

APRIL REMEMBRANCE DAYS 

NANCY BATES DIETZ  SUSAN M. BIEGER  W. JARED BLAIR 
NINA BODEN    MARK BRIDGEMAN  GORDON BRYAN 
STEVEN BURR   JOE CRAWFORD  RACHAEL EDWARDS 
JULEE FRASER   MARISA GALLEGO  FRANK GARCIA 
NANCY KONERTH   GAGE LA FONTAINE  RICHIE LOPEZ 
BRIDGET MEMBRILA  PANCHITO MEZA  AARON MILLER 
ZACHARY ORMAN  LOGAN PALMER  STACY PESSIN 
KYLE PETTEYS   STEVEN A. SCANNELL  DREDAN SEGUNDO 
JOSEPH SHIELDS  DAVID THORSON  RAMES VALENZUELA 
BRYSE VASQUEZ  PETER VELAZQUEZ  

SAVANNAH GRACE WATSON    ALEXANDER WHEATLEY 
AARON THOMAS ATHERTON    EBERT S.R. EISSENSTAT  
DANIELLE MARIT-KALLA    LIEM MICHAEL O'ROURKE 
MICHAEL JOHN PADILLA    CHRISTOPHER PALACIO  

    EMILY RACHEL SILVERSTEIN 

 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=pvzUnkyw&id=55E3AA29C3293803DA0FD3445E00A3123C9089E0&q=free+butterfly+clip+art+pictures&simid=608008400849272853&selectedIndex=222
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LOVE IS IMMORTAL 
Many of us will resent the lengthening of time between our child's life and our own 
present. Others may welcome the increasing distance in the hope that time itself will be 
a balm to pain. Yet, all of us perceive, beyond all the hype and expectations, that new 
years and seasons are merely calendar events. 
 
Whatever problems we have had in the past will follow us into the present. There is no 
inner demarcation with hurting behind and joy ahead. 
 
Each of us has the same opportunities now as we had before. We can permit time to 
simply pass, or we can work to mold its passage into constructive growth. 
 
In the deaths of our children we have discovered with certainty that we lack the means 
to control the most cherished elements of our lives. But we also know that within each of 
us is the potential to rise above the debilitating anguish we have experienced. 
 
Time continues to move forward and most of us have been too damaged to even play 
the games of resolutions and dance the rites of spring. We are beyond the futility of 
such exercises. But, let us each confront this moment and time with an inward 
commitment to recovery, to living the hours which comprise our existence with the 
fullness and love of which we are capable. 
 
Hurting will ultimately lessen. Pain will slowly become more bearable. Fears and guilt 
will gradually pass away. But love, that inner dance of the heart which leaps to our 
child's name or the memory of an especially close experience that bears only the mantle 
of endless joy, will not pass away. All else, fame, fortune, distress and dismay, wealth 
and power, even ourselves, will at last be done. 
 
But love…Love is immortal…May the immortality of love grow secure and healthy again 
within each of us. 
 

Don Hackett 
Plymouth, MA 

From ALIVE ALONE 
 

 

Donations: Love Gifts support all costs for our organization from room rental (currently 

covered through a grant) and storage rental to printing programs for events and even 

ink for newsletters. Many give through their employer to the ECAP program. We thank 

and appreciate all those who donate whether in the name of their own child or in 

memory and support of family or friends. 
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Online Support: The Compassionate Friends offers an online support community. There 

are general and specific bereavement sessions. Go to www.compassionatefriends.org and click 

on resources. 

TCF National Organization on Facebook 

Please visit and help promote The Compassionate Friends National Organization’s 

Facebook page by becoming a fan. You can get there by clicking on the Facebook 

icon from TCF’s national website home page at www.compassionatefriends.org. 

Or, you can find it by going to: www.facebook.com/TCFUSA. 

We want this to be both an informative and supportive place for those of us who 

are mourning the death of a child, sibling, or grandchild. All are welcome to leave 

messages and talk about their child and their grief. As in our meetings, we 

especially appreciate shared insights about anything that has brought you comfort, 

hope, or some measure of peace. 

In addition to the social support aspect, The Compassionate Friends/USA 

Facebook page has posts about upcoming events such as conferences, the Walk to 

Remember, and the Worldwide Candle Lighting. Please visit often and contribute 

to the conversation. 

TCF is also now on Twitter. Search for TCFofUSA. These social media initiatives 

are important to TCF because they will help increase public awareness about our 

organization and better enable us to fulfill our mission to help bereaved parents, 

siblings, and grandparents. 

For more information, please call TCF’s National Office at 877-969-0010 or e-

mail sara@compassionatefriends.org. 

 
Like the Tucson Chapter on Facebook:  The Compassionate Friends-Tucson 

 
TCF National Magazine We Need Not Walk Alone Available Free Online 
The Compassionate Friends national magazine, We Need Not Walk Alone®, is available for free 
online. The magazine remains available in print free with any patron donation or when ordered 
by paid subscription through TCF’s online store. 
We Need Not Walk Alone provides comfort and support to bereaved parents, siblings, and 
grandparents through stories, poems, advice columns, and much more. It has been referred to 
as “a support group in print” and is published three times a year. Sign-up for a free online 
subscription through our website, compassionatefriends.org. It can be read online or 
downloaded to your computer for personal use. 
Advertise in the Upcoming Issue of We Need Not Walk Alone 
To help support free online subscriptions of We Need Not Walk Alone, The Compassionate 
Friends is now accepting paid advertising from organizations, products, and services that are in 
line with TCF’s Mission Statement and Principles. All advertising is in full color and will reach all 
those receiving our print edition, as well as online and in the website archives. For more 
information, including rates, please e-mail theresa@compassionatefriends.org. 

http://www.compassionatefriends.org/
mailto:sara@compassionatefriends.org
mailto:theresa@compassionatefriends.org
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ID PINS:  Kevin Trapp makes our ID Pins. Send him an email at kjtrapp2001@yahoo.com  with 
the photo you want attached or bring a hard copy (which will be returned with the nametag). 
Include the first and last name of the parent and the name and age of the child. These name 
tags are at no charge. 

 

 

Contact: hotline (520) 721-8042 

or visit our website at www.tucsontcf.org 

Chapter Steering Committee 

Leader: Melissa Chico   

Co Leaders: Cat Morrow/Stella Salazar 

Editor: Diane Allison 

Contributing Editors: All members 

Outreach/ Correspondence: Estella Salazar 

Facebook: Melissa Chico, Cat Morrow 

Website: Julie Shulick 

New Attendee Coordinator: Cat Morrow 

Library: Debbie Russell 

Treasurer: Erin Chico Co Treasurer: Sharon Farrell  

Facilitators: Kevin & Kristin Trapp, Cindy Walter, 

Melissa Chico, Tara Chico, Carolyn Manka, Kim 

Teschner, Javier Gallegos 

Regional Coordinators 

Barb & Gene Caligari, Chandler, AZ 

 

 

 

 

 

COOKIES 
Fellowship is an important part of every 
meeting. Please sign up to bring a snack 

to share. This can be on a Birthday or 
Remembrance Day or anytime 

throughout the year. Thanks so much. 

Photo buttons are now made at meetings. Bring your child’s photo printed 
on plain paper (button is 3” round) and ask anyone with a ribbon on their 
nametag for assistance. 

Unless expressly stated, the views expressed in articles, poetry, etc. in 

Walking This Valley are not necessarily the views of The Compassionate 

Friends, The Chapter Steering Committee or the Editorial Team. The Editor 

reserves the right to edit any contributions. 

https://webmail.west.cox.net/do/mail/message/mailto?to=kjtrapp2001%40yahoo.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=bPHg4Qkg&id=B38FF17F77B563096904D58173967330E45B23DA&q=the+compassionate+friends+grief+quotes&simid=608010239094296009&selectedIndex=7&qpvt=the+compassionate+friends+grief+quotes
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The Compassionate Friends Credo: We need not walk alone. We are The Compassionate 

Friends. We reach out to each other with love, with understanding, and with hope. The children 

we mourn have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our love for them unites us.  

Your pain becomes my pain, just as your hope becomes my hope.  We come together from all 

walks of life, from many different circumstances.  We are a unique family because we represent 

many races, creeds, and relationships.  We are young, and we are old.  Some of us are far along 

in our grief, but others still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless 

and see no hope.  Some of us have found our faith to be a source of strength, while some of us 

are struggling to find answers. Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in deep depression, 

while others radiate an inner peace.  But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of The 

Compassionate Friends, it is pain we will share, just as we share with each other our love for the 

children who have died.  We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we 

are committed to building a future together.  We reach out to each other in love to share the pain 

as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts, and 

help each other to grieve as well as to grow. We Need Not Walk Alone. We Are The 

Compassionate Friends.      

 

 

Benchmarks 
Good bye would be too difficult,  
Although I know you are gone. 
Instead, I keep you in my heart  

And your memory lives on. 
I have redefined my purpose, son,  

Since you are no longer here. 
With your death I faced a choice  

To die, exist or to live free. 
My life has changed forever, child,  

I’m redefined each week, 
You would call these “benchmarks”  

Of goals set and then achieved. 
And so I set my benchmarks,  

Achieving many, reshaping some... 
But everything is different now 

Except your mother’s love. 
Annette Mennen Baldwin 

TCF Katy, TX 
In Memory of my son, Todd Mennen 
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A National self-help, non-profit organization for families who have                                 

experienced the death of a child 

THE TUCSON CHAPTER                                                                                               

P.O. 30733  

Tucson, AZ  85751-0733 

 

Return Service Requested 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Normal day, let me be aware of the treasure you are.  

Let me learn from you, love you, savor you, bless you before you depart.  
Let me not pass you by in quest of some rare and perfect tomorrow.  

Let me hold you while I may, for it will not always be so.  
One day I shall dig my nails into the earth, or bury my face in the pillow,  

or stretch myself taut, or raise my hands to the sky,  
and want more than all the world for your return. ~ Mary Jean Irion  
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